CUE GENERAL MEETING

Minutes of September 15, 2016

Twenty six paid members and two guests were present. President, John Fair, called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. 

SECRETARY’S REPORT:

The minutes to August meeting was published in the Horizon Newsletter sent by e-mail and was approved as published.      

TREASURER’S REPORT:

The Treasurer’s report was read by Fred  Bernatowitz. The July 30th to August 31, 2016 treasury report beginning balance was $2,405.60.  with  deposits of  $1,002.00, leaving a balance of $ 3,407.60 for Sept. 1st 2016.

The Treasurer’s report was accepted as read.  

GENEALOGY REPORT:

Hal Kelley was not present so Dave Howell & Sue Mueller reported on the meeting held on Sept. 6th.  Dave reported the Firehouse Tour will be on October 15th at 1:30 p.m.   Most of the meeting was a discussion on the Ancestry subscription most of the members are using. This subscription will now be opened up to the entire Cue membership. We have the Premier Subscription which now includes Publishers extra – 300 plus yrs. of newspapers.  Dave & Sue will have a Lineage Society Workshop at the Lincoln Center Library on Tuesday, Sept. 20th at 6 p.m. There were discussions about the DNA testing most members have done for their Genealogy research. Sue will be conducting a beginner’s Genealogy workshop on Sept. 27th 2016 at the Lincoln Community Center, 10 a.m. The next SIG meeting will be Oct 4th 2016 at 7 p.m.

DIGITAL PHOTOGRAPHY:

Lou Cioccio explained that the Photography SIG didn’t happen as no one showed up at the Safari because it was raining, lightning and very windy.  Lou went from the Liberty Park to Presque Isle where it was very crowded. He was fortunate that Fred took him out on a boat to take photos the night before. Lou shared his pictures taken from the water view with the group in an e-mail. 

MACINTOSH:

The Mac SIG had a few small problems but those who attended discovered a lot of other things. A potpourri of other items which were interesting. Sue Matthews is still happy with the results of her newly refurbished iMac.  

BUG:

There were two Bug meetings this month. A report on the first one was published in the newsletter. The second one Tom Kuklinski had was on Tuesday, Sept. 13th and it was basically a round table discussion. One member brought in an iPhone and wanted to transfer photos to her computer without using iCloud or a cable. They looked into different Apps that sync all her devices without having to use the cloud.  Some apps they looked into included Google Photo, an all free service, and Flicker.   

HAND HELD DEVICES:

The HHD SIG meeting was held on Monday, August 22nd, at John Fair's house. They showed how to put an icon onto the home screen of an iOS device. The icon looks like an app but is really only a link to a page in Safari. Kayak Pro is a really powerful app for people who travel as it contains airport maps with gate locations as well as information about hotels, car rentals, etc. A person John knew bought a new iPhone and needed a simple method of quickly deleting many of the messages she had transferred over to the new device. Siri was discussed and illustrated because of the emphasis the new iOS 10 places on Siri. Apple has stated iOS 10 is the biggest release ever. In addition to new features we discussed the expectation bugs in the release and incompatibility with older hardware. The next SIG meeting will be on Monday, August 26th at John Fairs home.

OLD BUSINESS:

Horizons has returned to full publication as of the September issue. The award winning Horizons Newsletter is a labor of love for Mark Mattson. It would be a big boost to him at this time, to hear from club members who want to express their appreciation for his work on this excellent publication. Prayers are asked for Mark & Tanya during this difficult time. Please send articles for the newsletter by the weekend following the General meeting if possible to Mark’s email:  ncc1707erie@gmail.com.

As a reminder, dues were to be paid in August. Fred, our treasurer’s is prepared to accept your dues and new membership forms for 2016-2017 at this meeting or by mail to P.O. Box 8941, Erie, PA 16505. Those who are still in arrears after 2 months will be dropped from the membership.  Two notices will be sent  by email or USPS mail prior to termination.

A committee has been formed to explore alternative locations for the monthly general meetings along with earlier afternoon times (November thru March)  After the committee reports results and recommendations to the Board, the membership will be notified of any changes.

A reminder that the Holiday Party is scheduled for December 15th 2016 at Hoss’s Steak & Sea House, 6 p.m.

NEW BUSINESS:

None.

At the General Meeting next month, Kevin Major, a former Cue member will speak to the group on Social Media via a remote link. He will talk to us about Facebook, Twitter, Snapchat, etc. Feel free to invite your relatives, neighbors and friends.  Kevin's two sessions on this topic several years ago received rave reviews.

A motion to adjourn was made and seconded.

The 50/50 drawing was held and Fred Bernatowicz was the winner of  $13.00.  

In a special topic Lou Cioccio mentioned the importance of checking your credit scores online with Equifax, Experian and TransUnion.  He described his own situation of discovering a charge someone else had made on a credit card of his and how he went about correcting the situation.  

The program tonight was on “Cutting the Cord” or getting various content on your TV without paying for cable or satellite service. Tom Kuklinski presented the program and has posted his slides to the CUE website.

